
10/12/2021 

To the Board of Supervisors,  

After the untimely passing of Legislator Frank Pratt, I would like to announce my interest in 

filling his vacant position as L.D. 8 House Representative and want to thank the Board for considering 

me.   

In these unprecedented times we are in urgent need of stability, reassurance and strong 
leadership. It is evident from speaking and working with constituents across the county as well as the 
state, we need a fresh perspective and perseverance from a legislator to stand by the Constitutional 
values that have made this country what it is. A leader who will be willing to stand up to those who are 
doing everything in their power to move away from those values and toward a socialistic agenda.  

 
My experiences in life, especially as a police officer, have taught me that a society without 

conservative leadership simply does not work. We need a legislator who isn’t afraid to stand up for the 
voice of the people. The current environment makes it clear that we as a free people and a nation are at 
a crossroads if not a breaking point. I firmly believe in the Constitution and all that it stands for. My 
decision to fill this vacancy was not only based on my experience, my unwavering position on these 
matters it was also obvious to me from the amount of urging I received and the firsthand knowledge of 
what the people want.   


